

As with most businesses, our team at Schuler-Lefebvre Funeral Chapel is closely monitoring the COVID-19 Pandemic and following the health guidance provided by the CDC, Funeral and Cremation Services Council, National Funeral Directors Association, Health Canada and Saskatchewan Health. As always, our commitment is to the health and well being of our client families, our staff and the community

Supporting one another at a time of loss is important, and there are many ways to still pay tribute amidst this outbreak. We are here to assist families as they choose the best way to memorialize in their particular situation, whether that be a funeral or memorial in the coming days, or a memorial at a later date. We will abide by the Province of Saskatchewan's restrictions on public gatherings of 250 or more attendees or at the direction set out by our local faith based organizations and parishes. Many funerals and memorials are smaller gatherings of less than 250 guests, and attendance at services will likely decrease due to social distancing.

With regard to public gatherings, in accordance with Saskatchewan Health, we advise those not feeling well to stay home, or if you have traveled from another country in the past 14 days, please stay home.

Members of the community not attending the funeral can send condolences through our website.

We will begin to offer a livestreaming video option at no cost to families if they wish to make the memorial service available live on our website, and a recoded video would then be published to the website later.

If you are attending services, please follow safe hygiene practices:

- · Wash your hands frequently with soap and warm water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water are not available, use hand sanitize gel with at least 60 percent alcohol
- · Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands
- · Cover your coughs and sneezes with your arm or inner elbow
- · Avoid close contact with sick people

In addition to communicating best health and safety practices to our staff and guests, we have intensified cleaning throughout our locations.

For funeral arrangements, we have the ability to make arrangements by phone and internet if this would be more comfortable for your family.

Sincerely

Deryk Meszaros

Manager/Owner